Chifley College Dunheved Campus Works notification | 5 August 2025

Dear staff, parents and carers,

On Tuesday 29 July, we identified damaged vinyl floor tiles in a Building H storeroom. The damage was caused by the door rubbing against the tiles.

The glue used to adhere the tiles to the floor is known to contain asbestos, as listed on the school's asbestos register.

NSW Health explains that "living or working with asbestos, or just being around it, is a low risk to your health as long as the asbestos is in good condition and not damaged".

The storeroom was locked and made inaccessible to students and staff, and a contractor was asked to attend the site.

The contractor has confirmed that the minor scratches on the top of the vinyl tiles have not exposed any asbestos.

Work to replace the door will take place on Monday 4 August 2025. Replacing the door reduces the possibility of further damage to the flooring.

The health, safety, and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are our highest priorities.

If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education on the details below.

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.

For more information on asbestos and health risks please visit the NSW Health website.





